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GPO Box 1152

Adelaide SA  5001

Ph (08) 8226 1729

Fax (08) 8226 1736

19 September 2000

The Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small

Business and Education Legislation Committee

S1.61 Parliament House

CANBERRA   ACT    2600

Dear Secretary

I am writing to provide a submission to the Committee’s consideration of the Vocational Education and Training Funding Amendment Bill 2000.

1. The growth through efficiency strategy pursued in the current ANTA Agreement 1998 to 2000 is not sustainable beyond the agreement period.  Despite the notable success of this approach to date, it is the strong and widely held view in the State that there are no further efficiencies to be gained if quality is to be maintained, and that any new growth must therefore be funded in other ways.

South Australia’s efficiency achievements over the last three years include:

· Over 24.5 million hours of recognised training were delivered last year in South Australia, an increase from 21.6 million hours the year before.

· This growth in training activity has been achieved whilst costs have been reduced by 24% from 1997 to 1999.  Costs were lowered by 13 % from 1998 to 1999. These gains have come about through a number of factors including:

·  rationalisation of programs statewide across TAFE institutes

· the steady introduction and expansion of contestability of funds, and the development of the training market

· management shifts, through the application of a purchaser/provider approach, leading to a focus on maximising output for resources provided

· a lowering of per head overhead costs due to increases in the number of individuals participating in training.  

· Whilst the ANTA Annual National Report for 1999 is still unpublished, early indications are that South Australia’s performance compares very favourably with that of other states and territories and with the national average.

2. Massive growth in New Apprenticeships and the introduction of User Choice have placed a strain on State VET resources.  As an essentially market driven system, growth has been influenced greatly by both the influx of registered training organisations promoting New Apprenticeships , the progressive introduction of training packages and the Commonwealth’s promotional activity with employers.

3. The imperatives of responding to the need for new learning technologies including on-line delivery require substantial investment by State systems.  Without recognition of this in funding arrangements, capacity to participate and offer flexible services to respond to needs will be limited.

4. Now that efficiency has been effectively addressed, it is time to make a shift in emphasis to other elements of the system – including the quality and consistency of Training Packages.  Implementation of Training Packages has been resource intensive, and will remain so for some time to come.  Whilst some assistance has been available to States to assist with implementation, further effort is required if their potential is to be fully realised.

We strongly urge the Committee to increase the appropriation to at least maintain expenditure in real terms on VET for 2000 – 2001.

Furthermore, the VEET Board is of the view that the Senate should consider, in the longer term, increasing the expenditure in real terms on VET.  The Australian economy, its enterprises, its communities and individuals will all benefit from this action.

Yours sincerely
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B J Grear AM

Chair
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